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As State Senator, there is no greater issue than protecting the safety and well-being of our

children. With September already here, and children going back to school over the next few

days, it is a good time to reiterate the importance of school bus safety.

Each day, over 50,000 school buses transport more than 2.3 million children to New York

schools. Placing your children in the care of someone else can be unsettling. While one

accident is too many, New York’s record of school bus safety is among the best in the Nation,

partly because of the tough safety standards already in place. 

https://www.nysenate.gov/senators/elaine-phillips/landing


This year, my colleagues and I advanced several measures to increase student safety

including increasing fines and penalties for those caught passing a stopped school bus and

instituting a school bus safety component to driver’s education courses. 

Specifically, the Senate-approved measures would:

•        Permanently disqualify school bus drivers who fail a random drug or alcohol test;

•        Increase penalties for certain vehicles passing a stopped school buses;

•        Require anti-bullying training for school bus drivers and attendants;

•        Disqualify school bus drivers for certain offenses involving children;

•        Prohibit sex offenders from being bus drivers;

•        Increase penalties for multiple convictions of passing a stopped school bus; and

•        Toughen fines and criminal penalties for passing a stopped school bus.

Nothing matters more than the safety of our children, and these measures will go a long way

to ensure that they have access to the safest transportation as possible to and from school

each day.

As a reminder, drivers should slow down when they see a school bus with flashing yellow

lights. State law requires drivers to STOP when the red lights on a school bus are flashing –

no matter if the bus is in the parking lot of a school or on a four lane highway.  If the school

bus driver waves you on, it is safe to proceed, but not before.  Drivers who fail to stop when a

school bus has its red lights will face costly penalties in New York State and possibly even

serve time in jail.



Enjoy the rest of summer, and help protect the safety and well-being of our children by

remembering to slow down and stop completely when approaching a stopped school bus.  


